Mr. A. D. Miller, Principal, Lakin High School, Lakin, Kensas.

Dear Principal Miller:

Yes, indeed, I do remember you and I am mighty happy to hear from you.

I wrote Clyde Wiley that due to the war situation our winter term started at the University November 1 and it closes on March 1. So that really shuts him out of basketball, because it is too late to enter this semester. Had I heard from Clyde along in the fall I would have encouraged him to enter November 1, but now it is too late.

Doubtless he will want to go to Hays because the teachers' college are all on a quarterly basis, and it would be easy for him to enter for basketball.

I do appreciate your kindness in writing me, and I would like to have him enter next year if he is not located.

You might want to know that Leon Bauman graduated from the University of Kansas Medical School this last October and now has his M.D. degree. I am not sure where he is interning, but I am sure that Leon will make a fine physician. He was city milk inspector here before entering upon his medical course.

With all good wishes, I em

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH